
Note to self, six post it size lessons from two high impact entrepreneurs. This is 
Note to self, a series of mini lessons from two high impact entrepreneurs to their 
former present and future selves. Grab your sticky notes and listen up. I'm Hailey 
Thomas, business and mindset coach for first generation entrepreneurs.

And I'm Nicola Brown, CEO of Kokoro, a personalized care ecosystem, advancing whole 
person care by providing biofeedback tech solutions. Our goal is to provide tangible
resources for entrepreneurs that you jot down on a sticky note and tap into in 10 
minutes or less. Let's get into it. Do you know how to rest?

You know I am learning as I go. Nice. Yeah, welcome to episode three of Note to 
self. And this episode is all about rest. It's definitely a topic that I think is 
very, like, it's very trendy, resting and like talking about self care are very 
trendy. But I see a lot fewer people actually actioning on it and implementing on 
it, then the popularity of the word would suggest. So in this episode, I want to 
talk about the seven types of rest and kind of give you some thoughts about defining
it and actually actioning on it so that it doesn't continue to just be something 
trendy that you think about.

Absolutely. And Dr. Saundra Dalton Smith, in the seven types of breasts that we're 
going to dive in today. But what this got me thinking about are the moments when I 
feel like, I don't have any energy, and I've slept all night, like I got the full 
eight hours that they tell you to get. I had my nice sleep routine. And then I went,
I still feel exhausted. And that ties us into the first type of rest, physical rest 
without being passive or active. Yeah,

that's an excellent point. Is that usually with clients when I'm like, are you 
resting? I literally had this conversation yesterday. She was like, Well, I went to 
sleep at a reasonable time. Like, is that what you mean? And I'm like Nasus there 
are other types of rest besides just the physical replenishment that the machine 
that is our body, like the organism that is our body needs that I we have machine or
not, but I talk about it like we are because I think about my body is like very 
sophisticated, like beautifully made BMW or like a really sophisticated robot. And I
know Nicolas giving me eyes right now like, huh, but for some people, and I think 
myself included, I have a hard time connecting sometimes to my humanity. And what 
feels more real are more useful in this conversation about resting. And like 
replenishment is if I have $150,000 BMW, you best believe you're getting oil changes
on time you best believe we're getting this cleaned out? How long has that been? 
Right? No, we will not be overriding my car we'd like I take. Sometimes they take 
care of the machine rather than I think about taking care of my body. And so 
sometimes we are not robots, and be very clear about that. But sometimes, if the 
humanity part is hard to connect with, for whatever reason, you might think about 
your body that way, because you would not keep a BMW running 20 477 days a week 
hauling coast to coast like no, you take really good care of that.

This is so true. We do. And when I think about the second type of rice, that ties 
into our humanity, the mental rest. Yeah. And it's like, you feel it when you're 
irritable. Or you start to forget things like for me, I would have just had the 
conversation, and I forget it. And when that happens, I know that I'm off my rest 
game.



Yeah, that's an excellent point. And this goes a little bit against that comment I 
just made about being a machine. But our brains are made of organic matter, which 
means if we aren't resting like we aren't sleeping, and we are eating like it burns 
calories, thinking burns calories, and so that also has to be replenished, or our 
mental faculties can dip.

For those that think about machines. I like to think about mental rest, like 
clearing your cache. So the cache in your browser full because that slows down your 
body. And so if you don't take mental rest, that's how your body is slowing down. 
You can't operate at full functionality because you have too many things that 
haven't been categorized the Cordingley,

you're so smart. I love that. The third type of rest is sensory rest. And I didn't 
know that I was practicing this one until Nikola brought this list and Dr. Dalton 
Smith's work to me. But this is the sort of rest that I think I need a lot more of 
than I think I do. And we'll give it to myself. And when I do, it's always great. So
for instance, where I am recording right now, essentially in the dark in my office, 
because I just I can't do lights for that many hours a day or that many hours a week
or Yeah, so yeah, lights sounds like all of those things. I don't know if I'm 
especially sensitive to it or not. But I am more in tune lately with like, watching 
my meter for that like, and I'm at capacity, shut it out, I gotta shut all that 
down.

I want to go back to how you watch your meter for the sensory rest, especially in 
this zoom environment that we're living in. So much of our time is spent on a 
camera. And so it can cause us to feel overwhelmed when your senses start to feel 
haywire. And they're like, Hey, listen, I need a break. And so the way I think about
sensory rest, and like tapping in is when you feel like, all your senses are 
activated. And you don't need all of them in that moment. But it's like all of them 
are picking up everything around you in that. And you need a minute.

Yeah, that's an excellent one. Talk to me about number four creative rest. I think 
we do a lot I think of entrepreneurship as art, and that it is a creative endeavor 
of like, putting things together and creating outcomes and bringing people and ideas
together. But we can just as easily become fatigued of this. Even if there's a lot 
of variance in our work, we can really become fatigued in this area as well. So what
does that look like or feel like to you? What do you do when you're at that place?

Right? Because creative rest is taking a break from all the problems we're trying to
solve with our businesses. And the brainstorming are doing and finding something 
that gives you a real reawakening your creative wonder, and curiosity. So for me, 
sometimes it's going outside, and just looking at the awesomeness that is nature, 
finding a tree and just paying attention to what perched on it, what's crawling on 
it, and like curious about it, that then creates this rest in my backyard.

Yes, that's so good. I also think it's really important to add in that creative rest
as a part of like goal achievement. And like as a part of the goal setting 
achievement cycle essentially is like you have to then take a rest and it's creative
rest assumptions were resting from,



and I want to say a thing, because I said my creative process, but intentionally if 
you were seeing me right now you will see my background is like these awesome 
flowers on a tapestry. Yes, creating a press is also setting your workspace into an 
environment that's inspirational. So it's not just the disconnect, like staring at 
plain blank was expecting to be creative. Just don't ya

know? That's an excellent point. It is like, like you said, creating interest and 
awe and inspiration. And I think sometimes we think of those things as joy like 
those things as extras, but they are part of the recipe for creation, which is what 
we do as entrepreneurs is create stuff from nothing, essentially.

Exactly. And as you're creating stuff from nothing. It's an emotional roller 
coaster. So that brings us to number five emotional rest. How do you rescue 
emotionally? Haley? Hmm,

that's a great question. So this is definitely an area that I'm learning by doing 
two things. One is I'm noticing myself more at becoming depleted emotionally, and 
like, oh, I need to be filled in this area, like I'm ignoring this area. And I need 
to be filled. And so very purposefully going to like calling a friend and being 
like, hi, I would like to just be with you for a while because I need replenishment 
here. Or the other side of that spectrum is there's a lot of emotional, not even 
turmoil but like if I'm setting a business goal or right now I'm in the middle of 
launching my first group programs. There's a lot of variance in emotion right now. 
And so, being able to give myself a break from that, like separate myself from my 
work just to stop the up in the down and up and then For a little bit is also really
important.

Yeah, I feel that so much, because right now we are in the midst of applying for a 
National Institute of Health grant, and that variants of like, do we really know 
what we're doing? Yes, we do. And that oscillating back and forth. And so knowing my
emotional temperature allows me to know when I need the emotional rest. And so it 
allows me to say, just like you, who can I have a conversation with? Or is it the 
fact that I have had all the conversations I can hide today? And I actually need 
silence to recharge my emotional tank. But the question that entrepreneurs don't get
often, which takes them away from emotional rest? Is someone asking them how are you
today? Wow,

that's an excellent point. Because we don't really, I mean, we see people, that's 
not really the issue, but it's having the space where someone is genuinely asking 
and genuinely interested in your response.

And generally present. It's not the HOW ARE YOU Haley?

Right? On fine, okay.

All right. Or I said, How are you, Haley? And you tell me, you know, three things 
happened to me. And I don't care, because he's autopilot, of continuing the 
conversation. So that brings us to social rest, and emotional rest sometimes falls 
into social rest, because you need that social emotional stimulation to thrive as an



entrepreneur. But it's also the thing that drains a lot of energy.

Yeah. So I am an extrovert. Are you an introvert or an extrovert?

I'm an introvert. Okay. So

what I wanted to offer in this area for extroverts, and especially the last year, I 
feel like we're all on this, like, I'm desiring to add back in as many social things
as we, as we can, that feels, you know, realistic, and y'all can't see Nicolas face 
right now, because he's like, I don't know about that life.

I don't know about that. Like, it's so intentional, what activities are coming back?

Yes. And well. So I will say I think extroverts are also doing that with 
intentionality. But I think the container for what they have room for is probably a 
little bit larger than what an introvert has room for. But all that to say is that 
we still also need to practice social rest. And even though I fought it, just tooth 
and nail going into the pandemic, what I did learn, I learned a lot about myself and
about the rest I needed socially, that I had not given myself any years, actual 
rest. So yeah, introverts are like, Yeah, got it. No problem, social rest.

Exactly. But like, the thing about social rest is also taking the time to 
differentiate between the relationships that we have socially, that revise, versus 
those that exhaust and deplete us, you can socially rest with people that see. And 
that's what Haley was talking about, with extroverts, where as an introvert, 
sometimes my social rest is I want to be with you. But I don't actually need you to 
talk.

Yes,

I want your presence. Yes,

maybe I'm more introverted than I think, because that's really what I mean is like, 
we can be in the same room and both be reading very good books. At the same time, 
and we don't need to talk about I just want to be with someone, but I'm doing

exactly, exactly. And let's round this out on the final type of spiritual rest. The 
final type of rest is spiritual rest. Yeah.

So when I think of spiritual rest, I think of like my relationship with God. Like a 
lot of my work happens through that relationship, and thinking about what people 
need and how I serve people and all of that. But sometimes for me, it's just 
allowing myself to be held, and like allowing myself to rest in that relationship 
and not constantly be actioning in that relationship, or asking for and receiving 
and putting into like, is actually just being held. That's what comes up for me what
comes up for you.

What comes up for me is thinking about how I execute spiritual rest in my life, like
what look like as a rhythm of rest. And so that brought me to thinking about my 
meditation practice, my practice of prayer, the fact that it's part of my daily 



routine, and the level of intentionality around that. That leaves me feeling a deep 
sense of belonging when I do those as well.

That's so good. Okay, so to round out this episode, we've got two things for you to 
write down on your sticky note. And then a takeaway for you. So the first two 
questions are just how do you define rest? And you can use the areas and I think 
even having verbiage and vocabulary for all the areas makes sense. And it also makes
sense why if you're like I'm sleeping every night, but I'm still very tired. It's 
probably a different sort of rest that you need. But how do you define rest? Perhaps
in all these areas? And how are you actioning on rest? Like, how are you doing it? 
So our big takeaway is just like everything else in entrepreneurship is to learn by 
doing meaning you can't listen to this podcast, and then like, go read some books, 
and then go do this, and then go do that. You actually have to do it. And you have 
to leave space to just be in it. And to see it laterally. Yeah. And have space for 
like, think about doing. Like even thinking about scientific experiments. Like, you 
have to do it, like decide what you're going to do. And then do it and then think 
like, Oh, how did that replenish me? Because you might try a different several 
different things for creative rest, or it's no sensory rest. And they all suck. 
Great. Do it again, with something else you have to keep?

Yes. Yeah, the thing. It's many experiments, what works for me is not guaranteed to 
be the same thing that works for you. Yes, yeah.

Nicola, do you have anything else to close this episode on.

The last thing I want to close this out. And just a note, if you are feeling 
fatigue, that can be associated with a wealth of other health events. So make sure 
you go get checked by your physician. Because one thing we know, entrepreneurs run 
hard, and sometimes forget to check in with their doctor on a regular. Go check in 
with

your mechanic for your machine. Make sure it's running well. All right, we will 
catch you on the next episode. Thank you for listening to this episode. And one year
from now you can find the show notes and all the links we mentioned at brain space 
optimized comm slash podcast and if you want to chat me up about all things 
entrepreneurship, then head to brainspace optimized.com and join my email list. This
is where we have rich conversations about the experience of business ownership. It's
thoughtful, it's funny, I like getting responses and chatting with you all it's a 
good time. Lastly, you can find me on Instagram at brainspace optimized and we'll 
see you in the next episode.


